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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JULY 26, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Daniels, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Barbara Waiter, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
JUNE 28, 2016
Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the minutes of June 28, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-035 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:
INTRODUCTION OF NEW COMMISSIONERS

Deslie Isidore introduced Ashleigh Gardere who serves as a Senior Advisor to Mayor Mitch Landrieu.  In this capacity, Ashleigh manages the Mayor’s Economic Opportunity Strategy and supports the revitalization of the Claiborne Corridor through a cross-sector initiative called the Network for Economic Opportunity.  The Network was responsible for the startup, development, implementation and management of productive partnerships among local industries, small business, residents, non-profits and city agencies to drive long-term revitalization.


Deslie Isidore stated that Ashleigh previously served as  Vice President of Community Relations at Chase Bank for Louisiana and during her tenure there, Ashleigh piloted the firm place based neighborhood revitalization strategy.


Deslie Isidore started that Barbara A. Waiters was the director of Community and Economic Development at Delgado Community College’s Workforce Development and Technical Education Unit which provides customer-driven assessment and training programs as an inducement to secure new value added businesses to our region, to respond to permanent closures and layoffs, and to provide existing businesses with the necessary training for expansion.


Deslie Isidore stated that previously Barbara Waiters served as Executive Director of the Algiers Economic Development Foundation, leading a number of programs and activities, including the creation of its Strategic Plan.  
Deslie Isidore stated that Sharonda R. Williams was Special Counsel at Fishman Haygood.  Sharonda Williams served as City Attorney for the City of New Orleans from May 2013-November 2015 and as City Attorney, Sharonda Williams was the lead attorney handling the most comprehensive police consent decree in the history of the United States and at the same time, she represented the City in another consent decree aimed at reforming the Orleans Parish Jail, which was then-recognized as one of the worst prisons in America.
Deslie Isidore stated that Sharonda Williams also was the lead attorney representing the City in settling a more than 30 year dispute relating to back pay and pension issues for the New Orleans Firefighters

Deslie Isidore stated that Sharonda Williams served as Chief Deputy City Attorney from October 2011 until May 2013. Prior to joining the City of New Orleans legal staff, she was a partner in the general litigation section of a  major New Orleans law firm, where she handled cases ranging from construction disputes, medical malpractice, insurance coverage disputes, entertainment law contract negotiations, intellectual property licensing issues, and bankruptcy adversary proceedings.

ELECTION OF CHAIRWOMAN
CHAIRWOMAN

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to nominate Sharonda R. Williams  as Chairwoman.  Verbal Motion 16-036 was approved unanimously.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
NEXT BUS TECHNOLOGY

Randy McKee reported that staff was asking for an extension to Force Multiplier Solution, LLC’s contract for six months and if additional time was needed staff would come back before the board. 


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that staff was reviewing the current proposals and the implementation of a new system could take between 12 to 15 months and staff may have to come back to the Board and ask for another extension.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the six month extension with Force Multiplier Solutions, LLC.  Resolution No. 16-042 was adopted unanimously.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:
No Report.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:
Justin Augustine introduced his senior staff to the new commissioners.

Justin Augustine reported that staff had begun the 2017 Budget Process. 
Justin Augustine reported that the FTA was scheduled to visit for its Quarterly Review on August 15-17, 2016.  

Justin Augustine reported that the FTA asked staff to focus on the Environmental Discussion for the Ferry and the Quarterly Meeting would focus on the Canal Ferry and General Projects.

Justin Augustine reported that the Public Hearings for the Rampart Streetcar Operations Plan were held and staff was in the process of analyzing and assessing all the public’s comments and, concerns that were brought up at the Public Hearings. 

Justin Augustine reported that staff would evaluate all concerns and make a recommendation to the Board at the August Board Meeting and, once the Board adopts a plan, service for the Rampart Streetcar would be implemented in September.
DBE SECOND QUARTERLY REPORT 2016

Janice Abadie reported that the DBE 2nd Quarter Report showed that the RTA had a total of $6.7 Million in current Federal contracts with $2.2 Million allocated to DBE’s which totaled 33% DBE participation.

Janice Abadie reported that on the Non-Federal Side, RTA’s total contracts were $47.3 Million with $14.7 Million for DBE’s which totaled 31% DBE participation.


Janice Abadie reported that the total spending for the 2nd Quarter was $10,028,483 (federal and non-federal not including fuel and vehicles) and the DBE participation was $2,177,853.


Janice Abadie reported that the 2nd Quarter DBE Performance Attainment Goal was 22%.

SECOND QUARTER REPORTS:

TRANSIT POLICE REPORT

Sgt. Hickman reported that during the Second Quarter the Transit Police dealt with 28 disturbances, investigated 4 robberies that resulted in 1 arrest, handled 83 traffic accidents and dealt with 21 moving violations, conducted 730 Ride-Alongs and 3,502 boardings and inspections of vehicles.

Sgt. Hickman explained that the Boarding process consisted of the Transit Police randomly stopping buses at different bus stops and boarding the buses, talking to the drivers and walking through the buses doing a thorough check of the bus.

Commissioner Herrera commended Sgt. Hickman and the Transit Police for all the work they do keeping the public safe.
 
In response to Chairwoman Williams, Sgt. Hickman stated that he would double check the numbers on his report and get back with the correct number.

CUSTOMER SERVICE REPORT:

Nazires Tolliver reported that the Ride-Line was currently staffed with seven (7) Transit Information Operators, and the Supervisor of Transit Information.  The hours of operation were Monday through Friday, from 5:00 a.m. to 12:00 midnight, and Saturday and Sunday from 5:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m.  

Nazires Tolliver reported that during the second quarter of 2016, the Ride-Line received 59,357 calls and answered 52,000.  These figures reflected that 87.61% of the calls were answered and 12.39% were abandoned.

Nazires Tolliver reported that two-hundred ninety-one (291) complaints were received through the Customer Service Application during the second quarter of 2016, compared to 189 received during the second quarter of 2015. 

Nazires Tolliver reported that the The Listen System had been configured to list complaints by mode in order to further enable the extraction and investigation of all complaints, commendations, requests, etc. by vehicle mode. 

Nazires Tolliver reported that the number of system-wide passengers carried during the month of June 2016 was 1,508,560 with 6.16 complaints per 100,000 passengers, compared to 1,564,947 during June 2015 with 3.64 complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the number of system-wide passengers carried during the second quarter of 2016 was 4,672,008 with 6.23 complaints per 100,000 passengers, compared to 3.89 complaints per 100,000 passengers during the second quarter of 2015, in which 4,853,479 passengers were carried.
Nazires Toliver reported that the total number of passengers carried YTD was 9,067,058, with 5.76 complaints per 100,000 passengers.
Nazires Tolliver reported that the complaints received consisted of operator behavior, fare card discrepancies and schedule maintenance.  All complaints are taken seriously and are thoroughly investigated utilizing information provided by the customers, the surveillance equipment installed on the vehicles and the GPS System.  Customers were communicated with regarding the results of the investigations of their complaints, and disciplinary actions were administered as required based on the validity of the complaint.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Nazires Tolliver stated that when an operator has multiple complaints, the Employee Discipline Handbook was used to discipline the operators.

Nazires Tolliver stated that the discipline progression for the first valid complaint was that the operator would receive a one day suspension, for the second valid complaint the operator received a three day suspension for, the third valid complaint the operator received a five day suspension and, if the operator received another complaint after the third complaint, the operator was subject to termination.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Nazires Tolliver stated that staff continued to meet with groups of operators to discuss the complaints that the RTA was receiving and staff found out that that due to a trash can at a stop location on the 94 Route, the operators could not see the passengers and were passing up passengers, so staff fixed the problem by moving the trash can so that problem would not continue.

Nazires Tolliver stated that last month Customer Service Training was held for the Operators and 99% of the operators attended the sessions. 

Commissioner Roth stated that the next time staff had Customer Service Training she wanted to attend the training.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Nazires Tolliver stated that if an operator couldn’t get a wheelchair passenger on a vehicle, they are to notify the passenger that there are no more wheelchair tie downs on the vehicle and the operator was to call dispatch and dispatch would send out a paratransit vehicle to that location.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Nazires Tolliver stated that she could break down the complaints by areas.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Nazires Tolliver stated that a valid complaint was determined by pulling video from the cameras on the buses, tracking the GPS and discussing the complaint with the operators.

Justin Augustine stated that the cameras on the buses monitor the inside and outside of the vehicles and pans the location so the cameras could see if someone was waiting for a bus and was passed up and the GPS tracks the location of the bus.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Nazires Tolliver stated that the most frequent complaints that staff received were rude operators and the operators passing up passengers at the stops.   Management discusses the complaints with the operators and, if the same operators continue to have the same complaints, the operators would be terminated. 
COMMISSIONER WEGNER ARRIVED AT THE MEEETING

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2015 to August 30, 2016.

Mark Major stated that on June 21, 2016, the RTA received authority from FTA to move the Ferry Design from 30% to 60%.


Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of June were $399,778.30 and, less fare collected of $174,445.23, resulted in a net billing for the month of $225,333.07.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of June was $811,930.64, less the net billing of $225,333.07, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $23,700.16; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $127,692.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $159,614.00 which gives a June 2016 balance of $530,975.41 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Mark Major stated that the insurance premiums were paid on a quarterly basis and that could be a big factor regarding total expenses.

Mark Major stated that during significant events the Canal Ferry could transport 10,000 more passengers.

Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 50,095 and there were 80 Scooters for a total of 50,175 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 420 pedestrians and 26,738 vehicles for a total of 27,158 passengers.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 

Fred Basha reported that the all the historic and new streetlights were installed and the streetcar shelters were erected and the benches would be installed toward the end of the project.

Fred Basha reported that the new landscaping was in progress and completed at Elysian Fields Avenue to Gov. Nicholls Street.

Fred Basha reported that the ADA ramps were 70% completed.


Fred Basha reported that the final asphalt surfacing of the streets was in progress.


Fred Basha reported that testing of the line was going to take place in the 2nd half of August and the project was projected to be completed at the end of August.


Fred Basha reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    513,944
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,640,285
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     300,000
· 64 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $500,000
· Billed to Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (AWC, Transdev, PB and TMG)
· The final contract value expected $41.5 Million due to QTY variances
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)
· Monthly Project Update for the Community 

The last meeting was held on July 12th at 6:00 p.m. (hosted by Second Vine Wine on Touro Street)

Justin Augustine stated that this has been a very successful project and the project has been a flawless project in terms of the public outreach campaign with the businesses and the residents along the corridor of the project; the Project Public Relations Team has met with the public on a monthly basis.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that the ADA ramps were 70% completed.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that all the landscaping done by the RTA was approved by the City of New Orleans and the RTA uses the City of New Orleans guidelines.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that the RTA plants the trees but the City of New Orleans was responsible for maintaining the trees.  If there are any issues with the trees, the RTA would notify the City of New Orleans.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA’s Rodeway Crew would maintain the track bed.

UPT BUS CANOPY LIGHTING

Fred Basha reported that staff was requesting Board approval at this meeting to solicit and award a construction contract to add decorative lighting to the Bus Canopies at the Loyola UPT Terminal.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that the RTA was paying for the lighting through a grant and the RTA would maintain the lights and Greyhound would not get anything from this project.
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Fred Basha reported that Change Order CO-02 $31,639.96 was approved by the Board to Replace Corroded Underground Pipes Found after the Excavation. 

Fred Basha reported that a new Fire Control Panel would be installed at the Carrollton Facility.

Fred Basha reported that the roof work was a difficult task because the roof was very complex.
In response to Commissioner Herrera, Fred Basha reported that there was roof drainage that went through the roof and down to the ground to drain the water.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that the roof would be a built up flat roof and all the bad sections of the current roof would be replaced. 

In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that the material used would be the same as on the current roof and would have a warranty.

Fred Basha stated that there would be change orders for this project for electrical work and that there was are a set of columns holding the building up and the plan was to sandblast the columns and add some for more support but some of the columns were in worse condition than expected.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha reported that it was in the original plan to sandblast the columns.
CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:


Fred Basha reported that the solicitation for construction was released on May 23, 2016 and the Pre-Bid meeting was held on June 9, 2016.  All bids were due on June 23, 2016.

Fred Basha reported that 3 bids were received from - Boh Bros., Archer Western, and Cycle Construction and were still under review.

Fred Basha reported that the intersection would be closed for 4 months to allow the work to be completed more timely.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Fred Basha stated that this intersection was located at the foot of Canal Street by the Cemeteries.  

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Fred Basha reported that the bus stops would be moved to Delgado along Marconi Dr.

Justin Augustine reported that this project had been going on since 1998 and a Transit Resolution Plan was developed with Delgado, Jefferson Parish, and the City to make this a better intersection.


Commissioner Waiters stated that there were no sidewalks along the Rampart Streetcar Project for pedestrians to walk on because of  2 major construction projects taking place in that area.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA has tried to coordinate all construction projects through the Department of Public Works.

Justin Augustine stated that this has been a very difficult project to find a solution for all involved and to shut down the intersection was the best decision.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that the public would be notified about the closure.


Mark Major stated that if Commissioner Waiters gave staff a contact person from Delgado, they would work with that person regarding the Canal Blvd. Streetcar/Bus Terminal.
ST. CHARLES SPECIAL TRACKWORK

Fred Basha reported that at the June 28, 2016 Board Meeting, the Board approved to solicit for a Construction Contract to replace the End of the Line Crossover Track at Carrollton and Claiborne Avenue.
RANDOLPH BUILDING ELECTRICAL MODIFICATION


Fred Basha reported that at the June 28, 2016 Board Meeting the Board approved to solicit for Randolph Building Electrical Modifications Construction Contract to add Circuits to the Emergency Generator.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Fred Basha stated that all those projects were still in process and that portion of those project would be completed on the days indicated.

STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $111,319,313.36 from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.

Fred Basha stated that 111 PW’s were in close out with 108 closed and 3 in the final close out process and staff was working with FEMA and GOHSEP to expedite PW closures. 
DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE GOAL FOR FISCAL YEAR 2017-2019

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval of the Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Goal for Fiscal Year 2017-2019.


In response to Commissioner Gardere, Janice Abadie reported that the DBE base goal was determined by identifying the projects anticipated for 2017.   Each major NAICS Code area was identified by dividing the number of DBEs by the total number of prime firms in order to obtain the relative availability of DBEs per NAICS Code.  The second step was to review past participation of DBEs in RTAs contract goals.  The average of the first step and the second step determined the DBE goal.  This formula was recommended and found in the code of federal regulations 49 CFR Part 26. 


In response to Commissioner Gardere, Janice Abadie reported that the RTA was following the Federal guidelines.


Commissioner Daniels stated that the Board approved a document that framed the work between the RTA and the Federal Government and a Market Analysis was done to give a deeper assessment.


Justin Augustine reported that EME Consulting was hired to do the Market Analysis and Evaluation needed for the DBE Process and the RTA was recognized as one of the more aggressive agencies in terms of DBE’s Participation Goals and the Board has set equity and aggressive policies that staff follows and the DBE numbers have spoken for themselves and over the last six years the RTA has spent over $48 Million with DBEs.

Justin Augustine reported that the Office of Small Business teaches Small Businesses and Sub Contractors how to bid properly on projects and to understand the necessary requirements of the bidding process and to show what initiatives are needed for them to be competitive.  

Justin Augustine reported that there was also a Vendor Mentoring Program where the bigger businesses mentor the smaller businesses and the Board has authorized the payment cycle to smaller business that they be paid in 15 days instead of 30 days and the RTA has worked with New Core and First NBC to help the contractors get a line of credit.
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve the DBE goal of 31% for Fiscal Years 2017-2019.  Resolution No. 16-043 was adopted.   

COMMISSIONER GARDERE LEFT THE MEETING

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Revenue fell short for the month and year to date. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that during the month of June, the Passenger Fare Line Item had a downward trend and the fares were impacted when passengers were choosing non-traditional forms of fares such as mobile ticket applications and passes and, because of the discounts administered from these forms of fares, there was an impact on the average fare per rider.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA had very strong Sales Tax Revenue for the month and year to date was very healthy.  The General Use Tax and the State Motor Vehicle Use Tax have done very strong this month and year to date.

Ronald Baptiste reported that $130,000 the operating Expenses Line Item was under budget for the month and $116, 000 under budget year to date. 

 Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Operating Expense Line Item, $307,000 was under spent for the month and this line item was significantly under spent year to date. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that in the Labor and Fringes Line Item, there was position that was not filled as of year to date and the Service Line Item was below the cost estimates primarily because the service levels provided year to date were modified on what was budgeted last December and staff anticipated that the Service Enhancements would go into effect in December but they did not go into effect until April. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the State Transportation Fund Line Item was determined by the funding out of Baton Rouge.
Ronald Baptiste reported that Federal Operating Other Line Item supplemented some of the services that the RTA operates. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Other State Funds Line Item provides medical paratransit services that the Department of Health and Human Resources supplements at some cost to the RTA.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Government Non-Operating Revenue Line Item relates to the construction projects and there are major variances that come from federally funded projects and, other than Carrollton, other federal projects were lagging and the RTA would not lose any money from this fiscal year; the money not being spent would carry over to the next fiscal year. The most significant line item that was spending money was the Rampart project which was bond money.  
Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Canal Street Terminal Project, when budgeting, the construction phase of this project was to start construction in January and didn’t and most of the money for this project has been carried over since 1998. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Capital Expenditures Line Item, and the debt service and interest income associated with the remaining bond fund, those dollars as received are added back into our sources of funds used toward our Capital Projects and the other interest expense was disaster borrowing associated with various bond issues such as the GO Zone, that the RTA was repaying.
Ronald Baptiste reported that there were no other funding sources for this year with one exception. Through the budgetary process, as the RTA anticipated a shortfall in the net operating revenues to expenses through the Unobligated or Un-restricted cash Reserve Account the RTA can draw from, the RTA has been very fortunate in the past years because of a positive cash operation and has not had to dip into the Unobligated or Un-Restricted Cash Reserve Account to fund the RTA operations and/or the RTA Capital Projects.
Ronald Baptiste reported that he and Justin Augustine discussed that they were willing to meet with the new commissioners to brief them on the RTA’s finances. 

2015 FINANCIAL AUDIT 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking the Board to approve the 2015 Financial Audit.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to adopt the 2015 Financial Audit.  Resolution No. 16-044 was adopted unanimously.

2015 SINGLE AUDIT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking the Board to approve the 2015 Single Audit.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the Board to adopt the 2015 Single Audit.  Resolution No. 16-045 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.  
AUTHORIZATION TO SOLICIT AND AWARD:

INSTALLATION OF NEW UPT BUS CANOPY LIGHTING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for Authorization to Solicit and Award the Installation of New UPT Bus Canopy Lighting. 
Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to authorize the Solicitation and Award the Installation of New UPT Bus Canopy Lighting.  Resolution No. 16-046 was adopted.

AWARD:

TURF ESTABLISHMENT ON THE ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Turf Establishment on the St. Charles Streetcar Line.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize a contract amendment to Garden Doctors.   Resolution No. 16-047 was adopted.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for June for buses was 2.06, rail was 6.18 and paratransit was 0.92.
Brendan Matthews reported that contributing factors to fixed route vehicle accidents were multiple detours and construction throughout the system diverting vehicles from normal routes, passenger vehicles making left turns into the path of the oncoming streetcars and fixed objects were the leading causes of chargeable bus accidents and the increase in the number of new operators in the system.  
Brendan Matthews reported that the streetcars had 14 accidents with 6 requiring retraining.  The St. Charles Streetcar had 12 accidents with 5 requiring retraining, the Canal Streetcar had no accidents, the Union Passenger Terminal Streetcar had 1 accident with 1 requiring retraining and the Riverfront Streetcar had 1 accident with 0 requiring retraining.

Brendan Matthews reported that the RTA was working with the City of New Orleans Department of Public Works to make sure that the bus stops were clear at all times and were not being used as loading zones.

Brendan Matthews reported that staff was working on the Mirror Stations, diminishing clearance course (Wall Street), random ride alongs with operators, safety and operations staff earlier morning presence, personal safety messages and safety messages over the radio system to each mode.
Brendan Matthews reported that boardings per hour for the month of June were bus 22.37, rail 45.00 and paratransit 2.
Brendan Matthews reported that system ridership decreased 3.5% in June 2016 compared to June 2015. The total ridership was 1,508,560 passenger in June 2016 compared to 1,564,947 in June of 2015. 
Brendan Matthews reported that On Time Performance for bus was 75.70%, rail was 75.30 % and paratransit was 90.40% 
Brendan Matthews reported that 86% of all the RTA lines experienced detours or service interruption and 32 lines experienced service disruptions, including 11 long term detours, which affected service in June.

Brendan Matthews reported that there were 17 Service Disruptions, 4 Short Term Detours and 11Long Term Detours.

Brendan Matthews reported that the Rideline received 23,399 calls in June, and answered 17,566; 2,833 calls were abandoned and 86.11% of calls were answered and 13.89% of calls were abandoned.

Brendan Matthews reported that the 2016 Bus Roadeo was going to be held on October 15, 2016 at the East New Orleans Facility.
Brendan Matthews reported that the RTA took receipt of 13 new Paratransit Vehicles.

Justin Augustine reported that the Bus Roadeo consists of technical and operations competitions between employees against the clock.  The operators go through obstacle courses and the mechanics repair engines.
In response to Commissioner Daniels, Brendan Matthews reported that the GPS vehicle locator for real time for the vehicles was tied into the new CAD/AVL and it would be another 18 months before the RTA has that capability.

Commissioner Roth stated that currently the passengers call the Rideline and they call the Dispatchers Office to locate the vehicles.
ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 681 persons visited the ID Center in June.

Karen Sider reported that 298 ID Cards, 86 senior cards, 20 fixed-route, 102 ADA cards and 90 Medicare Cards had been issued and 383 people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 195 ADA applications had been processed, 90 approved, 33 denied, and 28 ADA and fixed route applications were mailed. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 23,056 requests for trips and 17,820 completed trips with an on-time performance of 90.40% and the number of active clients is 1,218.
Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 89,605 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 5,036 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 1,938 wheelchair passengers and 7,767 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.
Karen Sider reported that 27 complaints and 5 commendations were filed this month regarding Paratransit Service.  The highest categories were vehicle no shows and drivers attitudes.

Karen Sider reported that on Saturday, June 25, 2016, RTA participated in the NORD/Paralympic Sports Day with Minister Julius Lee and the Paralyzed Veterans Association.  Approximately 200 people attended and watched, cheered or participated in the sitting volleyball experience, wheelchair basketball experience, boccia ball and other sports, games and demonstrations.  There was a Health and Fitness Expo with approximately 40 agencies, businesses and vendors.
Karen Sider reported that in preparation for Commissioner Roth’s Annual Emergency Preparation for Hurricane Season Meeting with seniors and disabled individuals, Marc Popkin, Commissioner Roth and I taped the Senior Profile cable program with Howard Rodgers from the Council on Aging on June 22, 2016 and on June 29, 2016 Marc Popkin and I did a live half hour segment on WBOK Radio on Emergency Preparedness.

Karen Sider explained Paratransit by stating that Para means running parallel to or complementary to the fixed route service, same times, days and hours as the fixed route and Paratransit provides curb to curb service but would assist the client getting in the vehicle if the client does not have a person care attendant. 

EXCESS LIABILITY AND AUTOMOBILE PHYSICAL DAMAGE INSURANCE COVERAGES
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for Excess Liability and Automobile Physical Damage Insurance Coverages.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the Board to award contracts for Excess Liability and Automobile Physical Damage Insurance Coverages.  Resolution No. 16-048 was adopted unanimously. 

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


Antonette Bryant stated that she was a member of the  Amalgamated Transit Union International going around Louisiana trying to get transit funding by forming a Transit Collision.

Antonette Bryant stated that her concern with today was the interlining process of the transit routes.

Justin Augustine stated that staff was making recommendations that were going to satisfy all passengers that were impacted by interlining of the transit routes and the general public would be very happy with the options that would be presented to them regarding interlining routes.


Justin Augustine stated that as routes change some routes will have interlining and all passengers would like to get on a bus and not transfer but that is not always possible and all bus systems use interlining.


Antonette Bryant stated that in San Francisco they don’t use interlining and when you have to get off a bus in a middle of a route it was an inconvenience to the passengers.


Justin Augustine stated that the interlining of the buses would be addressed at the next Board Meeting.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA does not have enough buses to dedicate to each individual route and the RTA was working on building up its bus fleet.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated the passengers on the interlining routes are aware that the route would be interlined and that the passengers would need to take another bus.


Justin Augustine stated that staff works very well with ATU and tries to handle the concerns of the operators.


Justin Augustine stated that the Board of Commissioners has spent $10.5 Million in new service and the service has continually gotten better.


Justin Augustine stated that the Board of Commissioner deferred pension contribution to give the public better service and then made the necessary contributions at a later date. 
Brenda Holmes stated that the RTA has excellent operators but she wanted to see a committee of operators working along with staff to help make routes better for the riding public.

Brenda Holmes stated that she wanted to see management acknowledge the operator of the month and the operator of the year because as appreciated staff makes a productive staff.

 Alan Drake stated that he has been riding public transit over 20 years and that the RTA was one of the better transit system he has ridden and the improvements that were done to the systems were done with equity and the RTA has done an above average job with the transit system.
Alan Drake stated that clean stops were better for passengers and he said he picks up trash at the bus stops when he is waiting for a bus and that the RTA should have an aid campaign to encourage people to pick up trash at bus stops and put the trash in the trash cans.

Alan Drake stated that the homeless people were using the UPT Bus Shelters and maybe the RTA could work with a City agency to put up porta potties at the UPT. 

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of July 26, 2016 at 12:20 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-037 was approved unanimously.

